Chief Executive



OIA2016134

28 November 2016

Pariket Dhabuwala

Email: fyi-request-4284-40c9499b@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Pariket Dhabuwala

YOUR OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT (1982) REQUEST

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 22 October 2016 which has been transferred from the Ministry of Health to the Hawke's Bay District Health Board (HBDHB) with regards to the following questions:

- 1. Total number of PGY1 House Officer positions filled in the HBDHB outside of ACE matching system by UK/Canada/Ireland graduates.
- 2. Total number of PGY1 House Officer positions filled in the HBDHB outside of ACE matching system by NZREX graduates.

In response to your request HBDHB has not employed any non-New Zealand PGY1s including NZREX candidates for the last five years outside of the ACE system.

I trust this information meets your needs. If you would like any further information or clarification please phone me. If you are not satisfied with this response you may contact the Office of the Ombudsmen, phone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Dr Kevin Sneě

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

cc: Ministry of Health via email: SectorOIAs@moh.govt.nz